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McKinney, Texas 75069
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Date: April 16, 2025

To: Commissioner’s Court
From: Jon Kleinheksel y"
Re: Miller Rd reconstruction

Miller Rd is a busy road on the south side of Melissa. The road contains sections which are city
maintained, shared maintenance and county maintenance. Recently, the City of Melissa staff
contacted Public Works to solicit our cooperation with sharing the cost of reconstructing a
segment of Miller Rd. They propose to rehabilitate approximately 3,116 ft. of the road beginning
at Sam Rayburn Hwy extending south to County Road 362. This stretch of road progresses from
all city responsibility at the north to mutual boundary and finally all county to the south as shown
on Exhibit A.

The City hired a contractor and negotiated a price of $214,890 of which Collin County would
pay $91.955.21 for the all-county portion and half of the shared portion (roughly 1,800" total).
The contractor will mill and remove the failed pavement and base and apply a new hotmix
pavement yielding a more durable surface. Per the agreement, the contractor will provide all
materials, equipment and labor while the City pledges to manage the project from inception to
completion.

PW staff has inspected the applicable area and concur the road has suffered significant pavement
distress and should be reconstructed. We believe the cost is reasonable and fair. Public Works
requests Commissioners Court’s consideration and approval to accept Melissa’s cost sharing
proposal to rebuild 1,800 ft. of Miller Rd.

Should you require additional information, please contact me and I will respond accordingly.



